  The Town of Preston met on Monday, January 11, 2021 at the town hall.
  The meeting was called to order by Darrel at 5:30 PM. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited by those present. Certification of Open Meeting Law Requirements was met.  Roll call was held with Ron, Philip, Darrel, Mary and Cathy present.
  A motion by Darrel, second by Ron to adopt the agenda.  Motion carried.
  The minutes of the December 14, 2020 meeting were approved with a motion by Ron, second by Philip.  Motion carried.
  The treasurer’s report for December was approved with a motion by Ron, second Philip.  Motion carried.
  Motion by Ron, second by Philip to approve the disbursements for January.  Motion carried.  
  Public comment:  None
  Patrolman’s report:  brush cutting continuing
  ATV/UTV usage request was discussed by Kevin Lien and Randy Tollefson.  The town has the authority to allow usage on any or all roads in the town, will encourage tourism and the County will do signage as needed.  Motion by Darrel, second by Ron to open roads to ATV/UTV usage abiding by Trempealeau County Ordinances with the County in charge of signing the approved roads, and with the possibility of limiting roads in the future.  Motion carried.
  Chenoweth Lane land owner concerns were discussed.  Motion by Philip, second Ron to measure Chenoweth Lane to determine where it ends and if the gate at the end is on the town road, notify the gate owner to remove it.  Motion carried.
  Discussion on the downtown buildings back wall was held.  There is interest in the lot.  Motion by Philip, second by Ron to meet after wall is inspected to disperse of the building.  Motion carried.
  Motion by Philip, second by Ron to purchase a 3 X 5 indoor flag and 8’ pole from Badger Flag of Black River Falls at a cost of up to $200.  Motion carried.
  Discussion on concerns in the new building were discussed.  Darrel to contact Gary or Brian Simmons about the crack on a window, missing paint by ceiling tiles, sheet rock taping by kitchen and cold air coming in around the outlets.
  Announcements:  R2R money has been received
  Suggestions for the next regular board meeting February 8, 2021 at 5:30 PM:  Chenoweth Lane 
  Motion to adjourn at 6:33 PM by Ron, second by Philip.  Motion carried.
